August 20, 1943

To the Members of Darius Chapter No. 143, R.A.M.
8ilver Gate Masonic Temple

3795 Utain 8t.

San Diego, Californk

Dear Sirss

Mr. Harmer brought me your check for $25.00 for
use toward the support of the Aztec News Letter which we
send to nearly 2,000 servicemen and their families. Such
contributions as that and those which the men and their
families are making indicate a strong desire to keep it
going and the men do really apprecliate it.

Lieutenant Harmer and his father, Mr. C. N. Harmer,
receive the Hews Letter and we are all looking forward to
the day when we can put the name of the former up on the
front page for having received a decoration.

I should like to distribute copies of the Aztec
News Letter to you so that you may see what you have
contributed toward.

And for tie mem who are dolng the real fighting,
I thank you.

Sincerely yours,

Lauren C. Post, Editor
LCP BH The Aztec News Letter





